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Dear  

Headquarters 
New Zealand Defence Force 
Defence House 
Private Bag 39997 

Wellington Mail Centre 
Lower Hutt 5045 
New Zealand 

OIA-2023-4850.1 

I refer to your email of 24 November 2023 requesting further information in relation to the 
response of 28 October 2023. Your request for the following has been considered in 
accordance with the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA): 

Tekapo MC was included on the request but not referenced in the reply. Is that be there 
are no contracts in place or if this part of the query has been declined? 

I would also like some clarification around the PAE/Spotless contracts- there is a total 
of 6 contracts (three held by each provider}, what the contracts cover in total, what 
provider services what camp/base, the duration of each contract, and the overall p.a. 
value, but it is not clear which bit of info relates to the which other bit so it's hard to 
understand on a contract-specific level what a given contract covers, who holds it and 
when it is due to expire ... / would value some clarity on this part of the request if 
possible. 

The New Zealand Defence Force contracts for hospitality and facility management services 
across camps and bases are assigned on a regional basis. Tekapo Military Camp is included 
in the facilities management contract for the Southern Region (generally referred to as the 
Burnham Contract). There is no contract for hospitality services at Tekapo Military Camp. 

In relation to facility management contracts with PAE: the Contract for the Northern Region 
(Papakura Military Camp, Devonport Naval Base and RNZAF Whenuapai) expires in August 
2025; the contract for the Wellington Region (Trentham Military Camp) expires in March 

2025; and the contract for the Tasman Region (RNZAF Woodbourne) expires in December 

2024. 

In relation to facility management contracts with Spotless: the contract for the Central 
Region (Waiouru Military Camp, Linton Military Camp and RNZAF Ohakea) expires in July 
2025; and the contract for the Southern Region (Burnham Military Camp and Tekapo 

Military Camp) expires in June 2025. 

Further detail about the contracts between the NZDF and these service providers is 
withheld in accordance with section 9(2)(j) of the OIA. 

You retain the right, under section 28(3) of the OIA, to ask an Ombudsman to review this 
response to your request. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 

www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 
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Please note that responses to official information requests are proactively released where 
possible. This response to your request will be published shortly on the NZDF website, with 
your personal information removed. 

Yours sincerely 

AJWOODS 
Air Commodore 
Chief of Staff HQNZDF 




